
   
 

AESO submits Needs Identification Document (Application) to Alberta 
Utilities Commission (AUC) for Central East Transfer-out (CETO) 
Transmission Development 
In early March 2020, notices were published in newspapers in the central east area of Alberta, advising that the 
Alberta Electric System Operator (AESO) would submit an Application to the AUC for the CETO transmission 
development on or after March 18, 2020.  

Due to the evolving COVID-19 situation, the AESO subsequently decided to reassess the timing for filing the 
Application for CETO. The proposed transmission development includes adding two new 240 kilovolt transmission 
lines between the existing Gaetz substation east of the City of Red Deer, and the existing Tinchebray substation 
near the Village of Halkirk, and adding or modifying associated equipment as required.  

Upon completion of updates to several studies, which are included in the Application, the AESO determined that 
the need for the CETO transmission development remains unchanged and moved forward with the filing. The 
Application has been posted on the AESO website at www.aeso.ca and can be viewed by following the path: 
Stakeholder Engagement> Transmission Projects> Central East Transfer-out Transmission Development. For 
more information, please visit 

www.aeso.ca 
or contact the AESO at 
1-888-866-2959 
stakeholder.relations@aeso.ca 
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